Our Case Number: ABP-316119-23
Planning Authority Reference Number:

An

Bord ,
Pleandla
Karen Lynch
168, Block E, Seven Oaks
Sarsfield Road
Ballyfermot
Dublin 10

Date: 26 May 2023

Re: DART+ South West Electrified Heavy Railway Order - Hazelhatch & Celbridge Station to Heuston
Station, and Hesuton Station to Glasnevin
County Dublin and County Kildare

Dear Sir/ Madam,

An Bord Pleanéla has received your recent submission in relation to the above-mentioned proposed
Railway Order and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

The Board will revert to you in due course with regard to the matter.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions/cbservations received in relation to the application will be
made available for public inspection at the offices of the relevant County Council(s) and at the offices of An
Bord Pleandla when they have been processed by the Board.

More detailed information in relation to strategic infrastructure development can be viewed on the Board's

website: www.pleanala.je.

If you have any queries in the meantime, please contact the undersigned. Please quote the above
mentioned An Bord Pleandla reference number in any correspondence or telephone contact with the
Board.

Yours faithfully,

PR £\

Eimear Reilly

Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737184

Teil Tel (01) 858 8100
Glao Altlui LoCall 1890 275 175

Facs Fax (01) 872 2634 64 Sraid Maoilbhride 64 Mariborough Street
Laithre4n Gréaséin  Website www.pleanala.je Balle Atha Cliath 1 Dublin 1

Riomhphost Email tord@pleanala.ie Dot veg2 D01 vao2




Eimear Reillx

From: SIDS

Sent: Monday 15 May 2023 21:33

To: Eimear Reilly

Subject: FW: Railway Works Developments Seven Oaks

From: Karen Lynch

Sent: Monday, May 15, 2023 §:11 PM

To: SIDS <sids@pleanala.ie>

Subject: Railway Works Developments Seven Oaks

My name is Karen Lynch. Myself and my husband (Paddy Lynch) are the owners of apartment 168, block e, seven
oaks, sarsfield road, ballyfermot. Our apartment directly looks out on the train tracks behind our premises.

We are very worried and deeply concerned about the noise level during the construction of the new dart lines. At
present, when renovation works are going on at night time, they are very loud and do interrupt us during the
night. So, we can only presume that this will be a greater noise level situation and going on for a longer time.

We are under the conclusion that this will 200% impact our apartment and would like to get our windows and patio
doors replaced to lessen the impact of the noise while this is going on at the very least.

Yours sincerly
iKaren Lynch

If you could reply to this email to confirm receipt please.



